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The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District  Community  Council

Chairman

Gordon Edgar

4/10 Dunsdale Road, Selkirk, TD7 5EB
01750 720168
Vice-chairman
Dr. Lindsay Neil

46 Hillside Terrace, Selkirk, TD7 4ND
01750 720841

Secretary

David Bethune

5 Marion Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 4LY
01750 721703

Hon. Treasurer
Tom Combe

68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
01750 720921
Minute: Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk


on Monday 14th December, 2009 

1) Present: Community Councillors Gordon Edgar (chair), Dr. Lindsay Neil (vice-chair), David Bethune (secretary), Caroline Cruikshank, Bob Kerr,  Ian King and Alistair Pattullo, and Scottish Borders Councillors Vicky Davidson (from 7.15pm) and Carolyn Riddell-Carre.

[also in attendance: PC Lesley Shiell, Community Warden K. Johnstone (until end of item 6), no members of the Press and 6 members of the public]

2) Apologies: were received from Community Councillors Tom Combe (treasurer), Graham Easton, Jim Gibson, Wilma Gunn, John Munro, and Scottish Borders Councillor Kenneth Gunn
3) The minutes of the meeting held on 9th November were approved (proposed: L. Neil, seconded: A. Pattullo) 
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda   - none.

5) Declarations of interest – A. Pattullo declared an interest in planning item 7(a)(ii) as the applicant.

6) Lothians and Borders Police
PC Lesley Shiell reported on 20 crimes recorded, and 8 crimes solved, during November.  The crimes recorded included 8 cases of vandalism, 1 assault, 1 indecent assault, 2 lewd and libidinous practices, 1 bail offence, and a variety of other offences.  She reported that the police were aware of the vandalism problem at the Health Centre, and were patrolling the area whenever possible.  

It was reported that the average age of children reported for vandalism and anti-social behaviour is around 14.  While the age of criminal responsibility is 12, such problems would be lessened if parents would take responsibility for the whereabouts of their offspring.  It was stated that requiring parents to pay for damage caused by their children would be a useful deterrent, but this cannot be enforced in law.

I. King asked for information on the number of road traffic accidents on the A7 through Selkirk.  PC Shiell agreed to obtain this information from the Road Traffic Unit.

Community Warden K. Johnstone reported that the Warden team has spoken to the Health Centre Manager, and is keeping as high a presence as possible in that area, and also in other known trouble spots, including the Town Hall steps and at the War Memorial.  

Wardens have also been actively targeting areas known for dog fouling, including Clifton Road and Ettrick Park.  A member of the public reported that up to 20 cars can be seen on Saturday and Sunday mornings at Ettrick Park, with many of the owners allowing their dogs to roam freely and not cleaning up after them.

Wardens have also reported several instances of grafitti to SB Local for remedial action.

The Police and Community Wardens were thanked for their work.
7) Planning: 
(a) Planning applications considered:   
	
	application
	applicant
	action / comments 

	(i)
	09/01559/LBC and 09/01564/FUL – formation of window from door, Abbeyfield House, 38 High Street
	Mr & Mrs Adams
	approved unanimously 

	(ii)
	09/01666/FUL – replacement windows, 12 Victoria Crescent
	Mr & Mrs Pattullo
	recommended  for approval subject to the use of timber rather than uPVC windows as this application lies within the Conservation Area


(b) Other planning matters:  

i. Whitmuir Hall new application:  I. King has been in contact with the developer’s agents and with objecting neighbours, and is negotiating site meetings with both separately.
ii. Buxton enquiry: I. King has been in discussion with Mrs. Lovatt regarding a proposed new dwellinghouse on land at Eastfield.  Planning and other aspects of this proposal were discussed.  After discussion, it was agreed to arrange a site visit for members before making any recommendation.
OPEN FORUM (taken at 7.35pm, following item 7)

(a) J. Howie, representing the Bannerfield Allotment and Horticultural Association, enquired about his application for financial assistance (of £420 in match funding) in connection with developing the allotment site.  In the absence of the Treasurer, no decision could be made.  Mr. Howie was advised to apply to the Community Grant Scheme in the first instance.

(b) J. Howie raised concerns about flooding and bank erosion, exacerbated by the island in the Ettrick.  Cllr. Riddell-Carre stated that SEPA was now more amenable to excavation of gravel from the river to reduce flood risk.  D. Purves and M. Smail also raised related issues: blocked drains in Bridge Street; stones left by flooding in Mill Street; gullies and drains needing clearing in the “low road”.  Cllr. V. Davidson agreed to encourage action by SBC on these points.

8) Reports from SBC Councillors: 

(a) Councillor Riddell-Carre: 
(i) reported that she had sought advice from the Community Engagement Officer and SBC Solicitor, confirming her previously stated view that the main role of the Community Council is to act as a two-way communication channel between the people of Selkirk and SBC, and that the role of an SBC Councillor is to listen and make decisions, but that those decisions need not necessarily reflect the views of the Community Council;

(ii) reported that the SBC budget is likely to be agreed before Christmas; 

(iii) reported that SBC are looking at a possible loan / grant scheme to encourage small businesses;

(iv) reported that Supplementary Planning Guidance on house design (which will be a material consideration in determining planning applications) was agreed today by the Planning Committee;  some of the contents of this was discussed in response to a query from a member of the public;
(v) confirmed (in response to a question from the chair) that “prime retail frontage” protection had only been removed from Selkirk and Jedburgh, and retained in all other towns; stated that, in her opinion, the Town Centre Protection afforded to Selkirk is more permissive and would bring more benefit to Selkirk;
(vi) suggested using the Community Council website to promote Selkirk businesses: “Selkirk – and you’re sorted”. 
(b) Councillor Davidson: 
(i) congratulated the Scott’s Selkirk Committee on an excellent weekend;

(ii) reported that the Access Team have funding to repair the Linglie footbridge;

(iii) asked for nominations for Business Excellence Awards;

(iv) proposed a community event in Spring to “walk the route of the by-pass”; I. King offered his notes and photographs of the route taken earlier in the year with former CC Councillors M. Smail and J. Howie;

(v) agreed to investigate the specific reasons why the Town Centre Regeneration Funding bid was rejected;

(vi) noted ruefully that no building work has yet begun on the former St. Mary’s West site, despite earlier assurances by the developer;

(vii) will investigate why the recycling facility site meeting has not happened yet;

(viii) agreed (along with Cllr. Riddell-Carre) to attempt to get an early decision on the proposed withdrawal of the Sunday Bannerfield bus service, as this would influence the option of re-applying to the Climate Challenge Fund for funding for an electric bus service.
(c) Councillor Gunn: had sent an apology for being unable to submit a written report; this will be distributed to members when received. 

9) Common Good Fund Operation 

(a) L. Neil (supported by D. Mitchell from the public benches) reported that a lease for the Burgh Water had been agreed verbally between SBC and Selkirk & District Angling Association in 2006, but never formalised.  As a result the CGF has lost £150 in rent.  SBC are now proposing a lease on a very different basis, which is unacceptable to the Angling Club, and grossly overvalues this section of the river.  The Council agreed that the SBC Councillors support a lease based on the original terms discussed in 2006.  D. Mitchell stated that the Angling Club were willing to pay the £150 as a donation once the new lease is agreed.

(b) K. Scott reported on a productive meeting with SBC officers, responding to her research into Common Good Assets.  As a result, SBC has agreed that

(i) the Pringle Park has been recovered and is now reclassified as a Common Good asset;

(ii) the fishing rights have already been recovered to the Common Good, but were not recorded as such and this has now been corrected;

(iii) the Town Hall is a Common Good asset, but ongoing negotiations are required to recover loss of rental income, as it has been running at a loss (£18K over the last 6 years);

(iv) the Victoria Park is also a Common Good Asset, but no rent from the caravan park has been paid into the CGF; waiting for SBC to resolve this;

(v) 38 moveable assets (from the contents of the Town hall) have been recovered to the Common Good;  the status of the contents of the library, and some paintings, have still to be resolved.

The CGF should not be charged for maintenance of the Pringle Park, as it is being used by SBC to provide statutory services; all maintenance should be paid by SBC.

There should be no charge to the CGF for administrative work associated with the above, as SBC is rectifying its own errors.

The Council thanked K. Scott for the time and effort she has spent pursuing these matters.

(c) G. Edgar asked about reinstatement of the new fence at Smedheugh which has been damaged by a car accident;  this should be paid for by the car insurers;  otherwise, the new lease is all on course.

(d) L. Neil asked the CGWG to consider whether a section of the Pringle Park could be used for allotments, while still preserving the play area.

10) Report on meeting with Flood Protection Officer

G. Edgar, I. King and D. Bethune reported on an informal initial meeting with the flood protection officer C. Price and an engineer from consultants Halcrow.  A detailed door-to-door survey is currently taking place, checking exact “doorstep levels’ of at risk properties.  Once this information is complete, a wide ranging analysis will be undertaken, to identify a range of options for a comprehensive flood protection scheme for Selkirk.  These will be presented to the public for comment before a decision is made.  This process is likely to take at least 5 years.
11) Correspondence

	
	Item
	From
	Action

	(a)
	information on opening of Rape Crisis Centre
	SBC
	noted

	(b)
	e-mail re dumping and tree damage at Broomhill
	J. McNairn
	K. Gunn dealing with this

	(c)
	acknowledgement of submission and update on Future of Area Committees Working Group
	SBC
	noted

	(d)
	consultation on The Scheme of Assistance for Home Owners and the Private Rented Sectore
	SBC
	passed to G. Edgar for response

	(e)
	Safer Borders Newsletter
	SBC
	circulated electronically

	(f)
	information on Borders Adult learners Awards 2010
	SBC
	circulated electronically


[Cllr Riddell-Carre left the meeting at 9pm.]
12) Reports from Sub-committees and associated groups 

(a) Selkirk Hill Management Group – I. King reported on November meeting – minutes received. 

(b) Plattling Twinning Group – L. Neil reported that a group of firemen and police officers will be visiting Plattling in April, and members of the Riddle Fiddles and Bogey Close Stompers may be attending the Plattling Nibelungenfest in July 2010.

13) Reports from working group

(a) Evening Study Groups (no report)
14) Reports from outside bodies 

(a) Selkirk Regeneration Company -  L. Neil reported on a meeting to discuss the future role of 1 Tower Street, which will be mainly retail, with some information provision.  Individual members are encouraged to respond to the Haining usage consultation.
(b) Scott’s Selkirk Committee – no detailed report, but the consensus was that the weekend had worked well.
15) Website Update

A. Pattullo reported that the website had received over 10,000 hits, and reminded members to provide regular updates on activities;  it is intended to include more advertising for local businesses and events.

16) Other business

(a) Code of Conduct – L. Neil reported that he had responded to the circulated Code of Conduct for Community Councils, correcting an error regarding the “abolition of burghs”.  This response was endorsed by the Council.  B. Kerr noted that the Code of Conduct is voluntary, and not legally enforceable.

(b) Eildon Area Committee – It was unanimously agreed that G. Edgar should be the Council’s representative on the EAC, with L. Neil as deputy.

The meeting closed at 9.15pm.
Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council:

Monday 11th January, 2010 at 7.00 p.m. in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk.  

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   …………………
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